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Re: Plastic Bags Levy Senate Inquiry

To Whom It May Concern,

As a Doctorate student of Environmental Science at the University of New South Wales, the unsustainable use of plastic bags in Australia greatly concerns me. Australians use over 6 billion plastic bags per annum, over 50% of which are from supermarkets (ABS, 2001).          

Plastic litter our waterways, reserves, parks and roadways, and pose a great threat to the natural environment.  Marine animals, such as sharks, whales, sea turtles and fish, have been found to misidentify plastic bags as jellyfish resulting in the death of the animal. The fact that plastic bags remain in the environment for such a long time (due to their inability to biodegrade) means that the number of bags in Australia’s ecosystems is increasing at a frightening rate. 

The implementation of the plastic bag levy in Ireland has been a huge success, drastically reducing the number of bags used there. In fact the number of bags used was reduced by over 90% in the first 5 months. The money raised from the levy in Australia can be used to fund other environmental projects.

I believe that most Australians are concerned about the extraordinarily high usage of plastic bags in this country. In fact a Roy Morgan survey last year found 79% of Australians are in support of a plastic bag levy. An enthusiastic public will result in the smooth implementation of the plan.

Thank you for considering my submission.

Sincerely,

Manu Black.

